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                 Members' Newsletter: Spring  2019
From the Chair - Mike Kerrigan
Throughout its history, MMaC has deployed a wide range of theological and historical arguments against the inflexible rule of celibacy, in particular appealing to Vatican II’s recognition that marriage is in no way inferior to virginity and that celibacy is not intrinsic to priesthood; and pointing out that seminary-trained celibates are often ill equipped to guide a largely married laity or, indeed, cope maturely with their own lives.  Latterly - and certainly for most Catholics - it is the practical issue of the rapidly worsening shortage of priests that has been uppermost as a reason for change.  We promote the ordination of worthy, married laymen - that is to say, heterosexual men whose lives display faithfulness to Catholic teaching and practice. There are two aspects of ‘the celibacy issue’ which MMaC has hitherto deliberately not focussed on: sexual abuse by priests and the high proportion of clergy who are gay.  Recent events, though, may mean we can no longer ignore evident public perceptions.  

A recent German survey showed 82% of Catholics to be in favour of ‘doing away with [mandatory] celibacy’.  Unsurprising perhaps, but more concerning is that, in the same survey, 72% say they believe mandatory celibacy ‘to be a cause of sexual abuse’.  Adamant denials of any such link continue to be made by Church spokespersons, but are these not being disingenuous?  True, celibacy, confidently undertaken and maturely lived in the knowledge that one has received this God-given charism, in no way leads to such aberrant behaviour.  On the other hand, it seems probable that the strain of celibacy, imposed as a mere condition of the job upon men whose seminary training failed to prepare them for such a life, might well create pressures which eventually find expression in some cases in behaviour which contradicts their promise of chastity - and is, in a few instances, even criminal.  MMaC has always clearly stated that it does not oppose the celibacy of priests who can live that life faithfully.  Still, we cannot but question its appropriateness when many cannot keep their promise - and when the failures of a few have resulted in such damage to others.

February saw the world-wide publication of a sensational book (In the Closet of the Vatican: Power, Homosexuality, Hypocrisy, by Frédéric Martel) whose key claim is that 80% of clerics in the Vatican are gay.  Even if that is an exaggeration, reliable estimates have put the overall proportion of priests who are gay as high as half - and much higher than for the population at large.  Again, we may be neither surprised nor necessarily worried by this: many gay men are attracted - and called by God - to the priesthood and, like others, live the chaste life which they have promised.  But could this substantial presence, particularly in the higher echelons, be a cause, among others, of resisting the admission to the clergy of married men, ie ‘practising’ heterosexuals? 

Any thoughts?  Do let us know.   
From the Secretary - Chris McDonnell
We are still awaiting a meaningful response from our bishops following our correspondence with every bishop of the England and Wales Conference last October. We received five replies, mostly very brief and non-committal. So having heard nothing following their meeting, we wrote to the Secretariat  but received no response. Only at the end of January, having made a further request, did we receive this brief email: 

"The detail of your letter was not discussed at the Bishops’ Conference Plenary in November. With a substantial agenda at this time, it is not currently in the bishops’ plans to do so." 

Is it any small wonder that frustration gives way to despair when pleas for discussion repeatedly fall on deaf ears?
Our recent attempt to place a letter in the Tablet on this issue was unsuccessful.

We will of course continue to highlight the lack of positive exchange in any way we can. You might wish to support your committee by writing to your own bishop highlighting our concern at this lack of communication.  There is a helpful website which makes e-mailing a bishop very simple: https://www.thepastorforyou.com/
Details of our AGM this year are set out below. We have a significant problem in arranging the AGM due the membership being spread across the country and can we say that membership of an age that makes travelling difficult. So this year, whilst you are most welcome to attend in person in October, you can also contribute by post or e-mail using the forms attached.
From the Treasurer - Bob Hughes

Our current balance stands at £2562.78
Our significant running costs relate to travel, postage, occasional attendance at significant conferences and printing materials. A renewal of subscription form is included with this newsletter. Please return your subscription direct to the Treasurer.

MMAC Annual General Meeting-  AUTUMN 2019

Date:  Monday 14 October 2019         Time:   2pm
Venue:  The crypt of St Ethelreda's Church, 14 Ely Place LONDON EC1N 6RY
Details: Nearest underground stations: Farringdon, Chancery Lane.

            Nearest bus stop: Charterhouse Street (nos. 17, 45 & 63)

            Car parking near the church is very restricted. 
            The Agenda for the AGM will be circulated this Summer.

Our current Committee:-
Chair-Mike Kerrigan     Secretary-Chris McDonnell      Treasurer-Bob Hughes

Committee members: Fr. David Standley, Bishop Crispian Hollis, Elizabeth Price,
Joe Fitzpatrick, Pamela Wearing and Jackie Foster
...............................................................................................................
I/we note the current membership of the management committee 
for the Movement for Married Clergy and support their continued 
office on behalf of the membership from 2019 until re-election in 2020
Name________________________________________________

Address
____________________________________


____________________________________

E-mail 
____________________________________

Telephone
____________________________________

I  would consider offering my service to Committee membership 
at a subsequent date.



_____________________________________

It is important that the activities of MMAC reflect the views and aspirations of our members.

Please indicate, in a few words, your views on our present development and possible future direction.

These comments will be discussed by the Panel and Committee at the Autumn AGM in order to inform meaningful development of the Movement.

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

You may either write on this form and post it to:
The Secretary - Chris McDonnell  
                       1 High Chase Rise, Little Haywood, Staffs ST18 0TY

Or email your comments to- christymac733@gmail.com

